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the project develops. On natural gas 
facility projects, the APE at a minimum 
encompasses all areas subject to ground 
disturbance (examples include 
construction right-of-way, contractor/ 
pipe storage yards, compressor stations, 
and access roads). Our EA for this 
project will document our findings on 
the impacts on historic properties and 
summarize the status of consultations 
under section 106. 

Environmental Mailing List 
The environmental mailing list 

includes: Federal, State, and local 
government representatives and 
agencies; elected officials; 
environmental and public interest 
groups; concerned citizens; and other 
interested parties. This list also includes 
all affected landowners (as defined in 
the Commission’s regulations) who are 
potential right-of-way grantors, whose 
property may be used temporarily for 
project purposes, or who own homes 
within certain distances of aboveground 
facilities, and anyone who submits 
comments on the project. We will 
update the environmental mailing list as 
the analysis proceeds to ensure that we 
send the information related to this 
environmental review to all individuals, 
organizations, and government entities 
interested in and/or potentially affected 
by the proposed project. 

If we publish and distribute the EA, 
copies will be sent to the environmental 
mailing list for public review and 
comment. If you would prefer to receive 
a paper copy of the document instead of 
the CD version or would like to remove 
your name from the mailing list, please 
return the attached Information Request 
(appendix 2). 

Becoming an Intervenor 
In addition to involvement in the EA 

scoping process, you may want to 
become an ‘‘intervenor’’ which is an 
official party to the Commission’s 
proceeding. Intervenors play a more 
formal role in the process and are able 
to file briefs, appear at hearings, and be 
heard by the courts if they choose to 
appeal the Commission’s final ruling. 
An intervenor formally participates in 
the proceeding by filing a request to 
intervene. Instructions for becoming an 
intervenor are in the ‘‘Document-less 
Intervention Guide’’ under the ‘‘e-filing’’ 
link on the Commission’s Web site. 
Motions to intervene are more fully 
described at http://www.ferc.gov/ 
resources/guides/how-to/intervene.asp. 

Additional Information 
Additional information about the 

project is available from the 
Commission’s Office of External Affairs, 

at (866) 208–FERC, or on the FERC Web 
site at www.ferc.gov using the 
‘‘eLibrary’’ link. Click on the eLibrary 
link, click on ‘‘General Search’’ and 
enter the docket number, excluding the 
last three digits in the Docket Number 
field (i.e., CP17–19). Be sure you have 
selected an appropriate date range. For 
assistance, please contact FERC Online 
Support at FercOnlineSupport@ferc.gov 
or toll free at (866) 208–3676, or for 
TTY, contact (202) 502–8659. The 
eLibrary link also provides access to the 
texts of formal documents issued by the 
Commission, such as orders, notices, 
and rulemakings. 

In addition, the Commission now 
offers a free service called eSubscription 
which allows you to keep track of all 
formal issuances and submittals in 
specific dockets. This can reduce the 
amount of time you spend researching 
proceedings by automatically providing 
you with notification of these filings, 
document summaries, and direct links 
to the documents. Go to www.ferc.gov/ 
docs-filing/esubscription.asp. 

Finally, public meetings or site visits 
will be posted on the Commission’s 
calendar located at www.ferc.gov/ 
EventCalendar/EventsList.aspx along 
with other related information. 

Dated: January 27, 2017. 
Kimberly D. Bose, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2017–02222 Filed 2–1–17; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6717–01–P 

FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS 
COMMISSION 

[CG Docket No. 17–22; DA 17–60] 

Termination of Dormant Proceedings 

AGENCY: Federal Communications 
Commission. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: In this document, the 
Commission, via the Consumer and 
Governmental Affairs Bureau (CGB), 
seeks comment on whether certain 
docketed Commission proceedings 
should be terminated as dormant. The 
Commission’s procedural rules, which 
were revised to streamline and improve 
the agency’s docket management 
practices, delegate authority to the 
Chief, CGB to periodically review all 
open dockets and, in consultation with 
the responsible Bureaus or Offices, to 
identify those dockets that appear to be 
candidates for termination. 
DATES: Comments are due on or before 
March 6, 2017, and reply comments are 
due on or before March 20, 2017. 

ADDRESSES: Interested parties may 
submit comments, identified by CG 
Docket No. 17–22, by any of the 
following methods: 

D Electronic Filers: Comments may be 
filed electronically using the Internet by 
accessing the Commission’s Electronic 
Comment Filing System (ECFS) at 
http://fjallfoss.fcc.gov/ecfs2/. Filers 
should follow the instructions provided 
on the Web site for submitting 
comments. In completing the transmittal 
screen, ECFS filers should include their 
full name, U.S. Postal Service mailing 
address, and the applicable docket or 
rulemaking number, which in this 
instance is CG Docket No. 17–22. 

D Paper Filers: Parties who choose to 
file by paper must file an original and 
one copy of each filing. Filings can be 
sent by hand or messenger delivery, by 
commercial overnight courier, or by 
first-class or overnight U.S. Postal 
Service mail. All filings must be 
addressed to the Commission’s 
Secretary, Office of the Secretary, 
Federal Communications Commission. 

D All hand-delivered or messenger- 
delivered paper filings for the 
Commission’s Secretary must be 
delivered to FCC Headquarters at 445 
12th Street SW., Room TW–A325, 
Washington, DC 20554. The filing hours 
are 8 a.m. to 7 p.m. All hand deliveries 
must be held together with rubber bands 
or fasteners. Any envelopes and boxes 
must be disposed of before entering the 
building. 

D Commercial overnight mail (other 
than U.S. Postal Service Express mail 
and Priority mail) must be sent to 9300 
East Hampton Drive, Capitol Heights, 
MD 20743. U.S. Postal Service first 
class, Express, and Priority mail must be 
addressed to 445 12th Street SW., 
Washington, DC 20554. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Lauren Wilson, Consumer and 
Governmental Affairs Bureau at (202) 
418–1607 or by email at lauren.wilson@
fcc.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This is a 
synopsis of the Commission’s Public 
Notice, Consumer and Governmental 
Affairs Bureau Seeks Comment on 
Termination of Certain Proceedings as 
Dormant, document DA 17–60, released 
on January 13, 2017, in CG Docket No. 
17–22. 

The full text of document DA 17–60 
and copies of any subsequently filed 
documents in this matter will be 
available for public inspection and 
copying via ECFS, and during regular 
business hours at the FCC Reference 
Information Center, Portals II, 445 12th 
Street SW., Room CY–A257, 
Washington, DC 20554. Document DA 
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17–60 can also be downloaded in Word 
or Portable Document Format (PDF) at: 
https://www.fcc.gov/document/sixth- 
dormant-docketstermination-public- 
notice. The spreadsheet associated with 
document DA 17–60 listing the 
proceedings proposed for termination 
for dormancy is available in Excel or 
Portable Document Format at https://
www.fcc.gov/document/sixth-dormant- 
docketstermination-public-notice/ 
attachment as an Attachment. 

Pursuant to 47 CFR 1.415 and 1.419, 
interested parties may file comments 
and reply comments on or before the 
respective dates indicated in the DATES 
section of this document. 

Pursuant to 47 CFR 1.1200 et seq., this 
matter shall be treated as a ‘‘permit-but- 
disclose’’ proceeding in accordance 
with the Commission’s ex parte rules. 
Persons making ex parte presentations 
must file a copy of any written 
presentation or a memorandum 
summarizing any oral presentation 
within two business days after the 
presentation (unless a different deadline 
applicable to the Sunshine period 
applies). Persons making oral ex parte 
presentations are reminded that 
memoranda summarizing the 
presentation must (1) list all persons 
attending or otherwise participating in 
the meeting at which the ex parte 
presentation was made, and (2) 
summarize all data presented and 
arguments made during the 
presentation. If the presentation 
consisted in whole or in part of the 
presentation of data or arguments 
already reflected in the presenter’s 
written comments, memoranda or other 
filings in the proceeding, the presenter 
may provide citations to such data or 
arguments in his or her prior comments, 
memoranda, or other filings (specifying 
the relevant page and/or paragraph 
numbers where such data or arguments 
can be found) in lieu of summarizing 
them in the memorandum. Documents 
shown or given to Commission staff 
during ex parte meetings are deemed to 
be written ex parte presentations and 
must be filed consistent with rule 
1.1206(b). In proceedings governed by 
rule 1.49(f) or for which the 
Commission has made available a 
method of electronic filing, written ex 
parte presentations and memoranda 
summarizing oral ex parte 
presentations, and all attachments 
thereto, must be filed through the 
electronic comment filing system 
available for that proceeding, and must 
be filed in their native format (e.g., .doc, 
.xml, .ppt, searchable .pdf). Participants 
in this proceeding should familiarize 
themselves with the Commission’s ex 
parte rules. 

To request materials in accessible 
formats for people with disabilities 
(Braille, large print, electronic files, 
audio format), send an email to fcc504@
fcc.gov or call the Consumer and 
Governmental Affairs Bureau at (202) 
418–0530 (voice) or (202) 418–0432 
(TTY). 

Synopsis: On February 4, 2011, the 
Commission released document FCC 
11–16, Amendment of Certain of the 
Commission’s Part 1 Rules of Practice 
and Procedure and Part 0 Rules of 
Commission Organization, Report and 
Order, 76 FR 24383, May 2, 2011, which 
revised portions of its Part 1—Practice 
and Procedure and Part 0— 
Organizational rules. 

The revised rules, in part, delegate 
authority to the Chief, CGB to 
periodically review all open dockets 
and, in consultation with the 
responsible Bureaus or Offices, to 
identify those dockets that appear to be 
candidates for termination. These 
candidates include dockets in which no 
further action is required or 
contemplated, as well as those in which 
no pleadings or other documents have 
been filed for several years. However, 
the Commission specified that 
proceedings in which petitions 
addressing the merits are pending 
should not be terminated absent the 
parties’ consent. The termination of a 
dormant proceeding also includes 
dismissal as moot of any pending 
petition, motion, or other request for 
relief that is procedural in nature or 
otherwise does not address the merits of 
the proceeding. 

Prior to the termination of any 
particular proceeding, the Commission 
was directed to issue a Public Notice 
identifying the dockets under 
consideration for termination and 
affording interested parties an 
opportunity to comment. Thus, CGB has 
identified the dockets for possible 
termination in document DA 17–60, 
available at https://www.fcc.gov/ 
document/sixth-dormant- 
docketstermination-public-notice. 
Federal Communications Commission. 
D’wana Terry, 
Acting Deputy Chief, Consumer and 
Governmental Affairs Bureau. 
[FR Doc. 2017–02172 Filed 2–1–17; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6712–01–P 

FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION 

Sunshine Act Meeting 

AGENCY: Federal Election Commission. 
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, February 7, 
2017 at 10:00 a.m. and its continuation 

at the conclusion of the open meeting 
on February 9, 2017. 
PLACE: 999 E Street NW., Washington, 
DC. 
STATUS: This meeting will be closed to 
the public. 
ITEMS TO BE DISCUSSED:  
Compliance matters pursuant to 52 

U.S.C. 30109. 
Matters relating to internal personnel 

decisions, or internal rules and 
practices. 

Investigatory records compiled for law 
enforcement purposes and production 
would disclose investigative 
techniques. 

Information the premature disclosure of 
which would be likely to have a 
considerable adverse effect on the 
implementation of a proposed 
Commission action. 

* * * * * 
PERSON TO CONTACT FOR INFORMATION:  
Judith Ingram, Press Officer, Telephone: 
(202) 694–1220. 

Dayna C. Brown, 
Acting Secretary and Clerk of the 
Commission. 
[FR Doc. 2017–02352 Filed 1–31–17; 4:15 pm] 

BILLING CODE 6715–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

Coast Guard 

[Docket No. USCG–2017–0025] 

National Offshore Safety Advisory 
Committee 

AGENCY: Coast Guard, Department of 
Homeland Security. 
ACTION: Notice of teleconference 
meeting. 

SUMMARY: The National Offshore Safety 
Advisory Committee will meet via 
teleconference to review and accept the 
minutes from the Fall 2016 Committee 
meeting and to discuss the issuance of 
a task statement to the Committee. The 
task statement is being issued by the 
U.S. Coast Guard and requests the 
Committee’s input on Safety 
Management Systems for vessels 
engaging in Well Intervention Activities. 
This teleconference is open to the 
public. 

DATES: The Committee will meet by 
teleconference on Tuesday February 21, 
2017 from 10 a.m. Eastern Standard 
Time and will last approximately one 
hour. This meeting may end early if the 
Committee has completed its business, 
or it may be extended based on the 
number of public comments. 
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